The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Gibbs, and Lowry. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney, and Cary Mathews via zoom.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Gibbs to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Scott – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays. Bills totaled as follows:

Town Fund: 21,103.60
Permanent Road Fund: 10,807.99
Road & Bridge Fund: 10,297.35
General Assistance Fund: 2,586.73

Supervisor Krummrich informed the Board the administration building restroom remodeling project is underway, the target date to re-open the building for senior activities, and rentals will be sometime in mid-July.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board to discuss the following information: The road crew has been mowing easements, trimming trees, various maintenance tasks, shoulder work on the right-of-way, culvert work, discussed the EPA permit, sewer installation begins today, replaced guard rails, hauled rock to be used for the upcoming oil season, ditched roads.

Large trash pick-up will be held on Monday, July 12, 2021.

The Board discussed the 2021-2022 Caseyville Township Budget & Levy.

The Board discussed the 2021-2022 Road District Budget & Levy.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Lowry to go into executive session with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green to go back to regular session with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

The next regular meeting will be held on July 8, 2021, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,